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Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thank you for your continued financial support of our alumni association. Most 
of that money goes toward our GHHSAA scholarships that will be awarded in an 
April ceremony. Look for names, photos and bios of our award recipients in the 
Fall newsletter.

This Spring issue includes the names of all our GHHSAA veterans. We thank you 
for your service and your brave protection of our country.  

In January, I attended the grand reopening of GHHS. It is a magnificent building! I 
mentioned to Superintendent Andy Culp that, since the building opened in 1923 

and was remodeled in 2023 what it will look like or even be in 2123. He said he knew it would be filled with 
great students, talented teachers and supportive parents. No doubt! I’ll add incredible alumni to that list.

As my memory starts to reflect on my upcoming 60th reunion, I remember being in the Big Study Hall in 
Spring 1963 when a group of alumni from 1923 walked through to celebrate their 40th reunion. Those 35 
graduates are named in this issue. There are probably many with long ties to Grandview, but one name, in 
particular, stood out to me - Elizabeth Paddock. Her brother started the Rooks so she was the aunt to Patty 
Paddock Todd ’42, great aunt to Jeff ‘63, Mark ‘68 and Drew ‘70 Todd, great-great aunt to many other GHHS 
grads and related to Marcia Murphey Diamond ’58 (Neil Diamond’s ex-wife) somehow. Once again, I say how 
lucky we all are to have grown up in Grandview.

Construction continues for Grandview schools. The team is following their stated construction mission of 
“Honoring Tradition. Building Excellence” and connecting all generations of Grandview Heights and Marble 
Cliff and ensuring schools remain a small place to dream big. Follow the progress and updates at www.
ghschools.org/apps/pages/construction.

Congratulations to GHHS sophomore Carrie Furbee for winning state titles in both the 50-meter 
and 100-meter freestyle events! She is the first-ever female swimmer from Grandview to win a state 
championship.

If you move and/or have a new email, please let us know at GHHSAA@hotmail.com. If you want to get your 
newsletter early (it can take up to three weeks to receive the print version in the mail), send your email 
address to GHHSAA@hotmail.com and let us know if you want only the email copy or both email and print 
versions.

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff of Teri Antolino Williams ’74; Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, for compiling 
our newsletter; John Gloyd ’71 for serving as webmaster; and Jim Anderson ’72 for keeping our master list 
updated.

Go Bobcats, 

Tom Smith ‘63 

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 
the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com.
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Fred and Deanna Behmer ‘31 
My grandfather took this photo 
in front of GHS with the principal, 
secretary and students. Gramps 
worked for the Jeffrey Mann Co. 
and he took this for the Jeffrey 
Service magazine. Gramps 
and my dad both worked 
in the Jeffrey Photographic 
Department. 

Eleanor Lee Davis 
Goldenbagen ‘47  
I’m still active and enjoying life at 
Wesley Ridge Retirement Center - 
it’s a great place to live.

John Thomas (“Jack”) 
Boyer ’48 

passed away 
on February 
15, 2023. 
He relished 
his years at 
Grandview, 
where he was 
an excellent 
student and 

varsity athlete. As a freshman, he 
shared the football field with his 
older brother, Jim; as
a senior, he was captain of the 
team. Jack continued with 
both academics and football at 

Calendar
Friday, April 28 – Alumni 

Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  
MCL Cafeteria,  

3154 Kingsdale Center

Thursday, May 25  
Memorial Day Ceremony at 
Memorial Park at 7:30 p.m.

Friday, May 26 – Alumni 
Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  

MCL Cafeteria,  
3154 Kingsdale Center

Saturday, May 27 – Memorial 
Day Parade starts at 10:00 AM

Friday, June 23 – Alumni 
Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  

MCL Cafeteria,  
3154 Kingsdale Center

Friday, July 28 – Alumni 
Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  

MCL Cafeteria,  
3154 Kingsdale Center

Friday, Aug. 18 – B of R Golf 
outing &  banquet

Friday, Aug. 25 – Alumni 
Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  

MCL Cafeteria,  
3154 Kingsdale Center

Thursday, Sept. 7 – Ox Roast

Friday, Sept. 8 – Ox Roast
Alumni Night - Home football 

vs. Bexley  
Open House for GHHS and 

Larson Middle School
Class of 1963 Reunion

Saturday, Sept. 9 – Ox Roast
Open House for  

Stevenson Elementary
        Class of 1963 Reunion

Friday, Sept. 28 – Alumni 
Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.  

MCL Cafeteria,  
3154 Kingsdale Center

Saturday, Sept. 30 – Alumni 
Golf Outing

Corrections
Christine Bennett Martin 
‘83, a new life member, was 
incorrectly listed as Class of 
1978. She was just 12 years 
old and in 7th grade in 1978. 
She is really a proud member 
of the Class of 1983. Sorry, 
Christine!

Mark Griffith ‘74, a new life 
member, was listed as Mark 
Griffin. Our apologies, Mark!

Denison University, but hung 
up his helmet upon entering 
Harvard Medical School. There 
he met his future wife, Georgiana 
Sykes. After graduation, oppor-
tunity and obligation saw Jack in 
Cleveland, Ohio at Case Western 
Reserve University; at the Royal 
Melbourne Hospital in Australia 
(where he also snagged a part 
in the movie On the Beach as a 
submarine physician); in Korea 
with the U.S. Army; and ulti-
mately in Tucson at the University 
of Arizona College of Medicine, 
where he worked in geriatrics, 
hematology, and rheumatology. 
He and Georgie
raised five children, who learned 
early on never to try to beat their 
father at any competitive sport. 

Upon retiring in 1993, he enjoyed 
tennis, photography, bicycling, 
travel--and attending Grandview 
reunions. In 2021, he received the
Lifetime Achievement Award 
from the Arizona Geriatrics 
Society. He is remembered for his 
sense of humor, wit, kindness and 
compassion; and being a
brilliant physician, mentor, 
husband and father.

Shirley Steffe Strait ‘51 
I have always been grateful 
for my education at GHHS 
and the wonderful Grandview 
community. I am currently 
enjoying life in Naples, Fla.

Wes & Sharon Mirick ‘60  
We’ve been married for 58 years 
and are still very happy. We 
started dating in seventh grade.

Sherry Reaver Klingaman ‘64 
I’m staying busy and living in 
Athens, Ohio. I retired from 
public school and Head Start as a 
speech therapist.  

David Williams ‘64   
I’m still very active as a volunteer 
for visitations and vigils with 
ProMedica Hospice. I got back to 
traveling in 2023 with two land 
trips and two cruises.

Karen Devor Linn  ‘65  
I started my 28th year as a doctor 
at the Columbus Zoo. I realized 
how much it means to me during 
the “shutdown” year. My partner, 
Brian, and I welcomed his first 
grandchild in January. Such a joy!

Roger Davis ‘67  
I’m in Phoenix, Ariz., and work 
part-time driving a semi-tractor 
trailer.
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Memories
When asked what they did 
immediately after graduation, 
members of the Class of 1955 
sent these memories:

“I recall going home to 
change after the dance, 
then the movie, then 
breakfast at the shelter 
house. How could I have 
missed a faculty skit? Was it 
hilarious?”
 —Diane Vaughn

Pictured 
is the cast 
(all GHHS 
graduates) 
of a horror 
film self-
produced 
around 
1952. 
From left 

to right are Bob (Lefty) Jones, 
Tom Adkins, Jack Allananno, 
Stu Jones (Frankenstein), Dean 
Kette (Wolfman) and Rico Long 
(Dracula).
Rico Long’s ‘52 filmmaking 
career began during his 
Grandview years when he and 
some classmates collaborated 
in making a number of 8mm 
films. After high school, Rico 
graduated from Ohio State 
University in 1956 with a degree 
in Radio-TV. While serving in 
the U.S. Army after college 
graduation, he was assigned 
to the Army Pictorial Center 
in New York City, given top-
secret clearance and sent to 
the Nevada testing site to be 
in charge of filming secret 
atom bomb tests. He and his 

Making Movies, Making Memories

crew shot 11 tests and then he 
shot Army projects across the 
United States. That hazardous 
duty qualified him for a visit to 
Washington, D. C, with Honor 
Flight in 2018, accompanied by 
his daughter Wendy.
Following his military service, 
Rico worked as a film editor 

for WTVN-TV and then joined 
the OSU Department of 
Photography and Cinema as 
a film editor, making films 
and overseeing student film 
productions. He became an 
assistant professor and taught 
film editing and production 
management until his 

retirement in 1988. He served 
as president of the Columbus 
International Film Festival for 
12 years, one of the oldest 
documentary/business/agency 
festivals in the country. For 
nearly 25 years, he and his wife 
Joyce reviewed films on WOSU 
Radio. 

“Not sure of the sequence, 
but the faculty did a skit at 
Grandview Woods shelter 
house. We saw a movie 
at the Grandview Theater 
and we went to my uncle’s 
place on the Big Darby for 
breakfast. I THINK.”
 —John Davis

“We went to Grandview 
Theater and watched 
movies all night.
Bill Walters - I blanked on 
the graduation all-nighter 
back in 1955. Did we go to 
Valley Dale and then to the 
Grandview Theater for a 
late movie? Or, did we have 
a do at the Outdoor Store 
on Dublin Road? I’m having 
dreams about it.”
 —Lilian Lahouse Smith

“I remember on Saturday 
nights a bunch of us 
dummies would go to the 
movies. Of course, then 
there was no rating and we 
would just go. If the movie 
was a “rough house, shoot 
‘em up” or “wild mystery,” 
we were all pretty good 
but, if it was romance or 
singing/dancing, I would 
hate to have been the 
custodian who had to clean 
up all the popcorn and 
empty drink containers. It 
was still fun.”
 —Bob Coonfare

Richard (Rico) Long
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Bobcats Roaming the Halls

Attendance was great for the newly 
renovated GHHS ribbon-cutting cer-
emony and self-guided tours! Memo-
ries were shared as groups of friends, 
classmates and families explored the 

gorgeous new building.

Members of the Class of 05, from left to right, back row: Becca (DeMaria) Henkel, 
Hanna (Trapp) Duke, Lauren (Styer) Patris de Breuil and Hannah (Roese) Moyer. 
Front row: Stephanie (Perry) Staudt and Katie (Carlson) Ruggiero

Class of 61 classmates, from left to right: Steve Abbot,  April Ambrose Patterson, 
Barb Wheeler Hoyer, Sharon Clark Wheeler, Eileen Milton Markwood, Kay Jones 
Rietz, Carolyn Radabaugh Bellisari

Dan Talmage ‘95

Mystery 
Music 

Makers
This picture from May 1943, 

features Mr. Paul Holcomb and 
the Junior High Orchestra. We 

can name some of the students. 
Do you know others? 

Front row: Nancy Snook, Stan Tuttle, Dick Greer, Toni Gaudieri, Joan DePaso, Diana Gonser, Alice Burroughs. Can you tell us 
who the students are before and after Nancy Snook? Back row: (from arrow pointing to Jeanne): Jeanne Jones, Patty Sharp, 
Alice Burroughs.
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Reunions

Class of 1963 
Salutes 60 
Years
These loyal Bobcats will hold 
their 61th Reunion during 
Alumni Weekend on Sept. 8 and 
9. Events include:

• Ox Roast Sept. 7-9 with the 
lighting of the Ox Pit after the 
football game on Sept. 8.  

• Ladies’  lunch on Friday,  
Sept. 8.

• Friday, Sept. 8 - The “new” 
High School and Middle 
School will be open in the 
afternoon for tours. The 
Alumni Football Game against 
Bexley is that night. Alumni 
band members are invited to 
march in with the Band at 6:30 
p.m. and alumni cheerleaders 
are invited to cheer with the 
Varsity cheerleaders during 
the first quarter. Join your 
classmates at the Knotty Pine 
after the game.

• Saturday, Sept. 9 - Stevenson 
Elementary will be open at 
11 a.m. for tours. The Guild 
Athletic Club (GAC) on Ridge 
Street is reserved from 
noon to 10 p.m. OSU plays 
Youngstown State and the 
GAC is a good spot to watch 
the game and invite siblings 
and other classes to join us. 
We will have pop, water, ice 
and snacks during the day. In 
the early evening, we’ll order 
pizzas, salad and subs. Bring 
your own alcoholic beverages.

 Questions? Contact Tom Smith 
at 614-499-7449 or tfunstons@
icloud.com.

1. Tom Barnes
2. Dick Calkins
3. Dave Walton
4. Bruce Buchannan
5. Bob Schnell
6. Joyce Guffey
7. Bob Rayl
8. Jeanne Murphy
9. Gayle Forster
10. Ann Harding
11. Tim McGuire
12. Steve Norris
13. Gerry Hudson
14. Dick Wires

15. Corinne Dryer
16. Dave Resley
17. Marilyn Jones
18. Candy Sweet
19. Bev Cooper
20. TJ Riley
21. Polly Towns
22. Sue West
23. Claudia Keener
24. Jim Friel
25. Jim Rock
26. Jim Alban
27. Bob Hein
28. Bonnie Holden

Mark your Calendar!
Gather up your fearless FOREsome! 

The GHHSAA Golf Outing will be 

Saturday, Sept. 30 (OSU bye week), at Raymond Memorial Golf Course. 

All GHHS grads, friends and relatives are invited. 

Details will be in the next newsletter and on the Alumni website soon.

Class of 1962 Celebrated 60 years
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Alumni Artists

Nick Stull ‘03
I consider 
figurative 
art and 
portraiture 
painting as 
the core of 
my work. My 
passion for 
it developed 

during high school art classes 
with ‘Doc’ Ekleberry. Doc taught 
me techniques to render 
the human form, along with 
different materials and mediums 
to achieve certain expressive 
effects. In college, I honed in 
on painting as my favorite 
medium, but I still carried 
with me a lot of core concepts 
that Doc introduced through 
technical drawing, charcoal, 
and pastels. We even worked on 
murals throughout the school 
where an entire art class would 
collaborate on an individual 
mural, often creating a new (and 
humorous) version of a famous 
work of art. Little did I know that 

Nick Stull in his studio

murals would become a major 
facet of what I do today! 

Nick Stull received his BFA from 
Ohio Wesleyan University with 
a concentration in painting, 
drawing and sculpture. His 
experimental portraiture and 
figurative paintings have been 
exhibited locally, regionally, and 
nationally and he is represented 
by Sarah Gormley Gallery in 
Columbus, Ohio, and Red Arrow 
Gallery in Nashville, Tenn. Nick 
also owns an art and design 
company called Day Blink 
Creative LLC, where he produces 
large-scale murals, custom 
painting & portraiture, and 
branding & design projects. Nick 
lives in Columbus with his wife, 
Liz, and daughters, Elle and Olli. 

Learn more at 
https://www.nickstull.com/.

Wall and rooftop mural located at the 
new Aloft Boutique Hotel in Easton.

Air Jordan Shoe: 
Located at 1400 

Holly Ave. in the 
back building. 
It was painted 
for the company 

GFNF, co-owned by 
Vince Graves (from 
Grandview!). Nick also 
painted a mural on 
the side of the front 
building, owned by 
Zach Graves (also 
Grandview!) 

Staton 324: This is located in Italian Village on the clubhouse at 324 Second Ave.
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opportunity to 
explore my love of art and 
develop my skills.”
Joe Karlovec’s interest and 
background in architecture, 
painting and landscape 
architecture inspires his 
recent body of work, which 
consists of 12 large-scale 
textile installations featuring 
photographic details of 
architectural spaces, landscapes 
and paintings. As Karlovec 
states, “I make textiles about 
landscape urbanism and 
postmodern architecture.” 
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Alumni Artists

Joe Karlovec ‘04 
The 
Franklin G. 
Burroughs-
Simeon B. 
Chapin Art 
Museum 
showed 
a solo 
exhibition 

by Joe Karlovec ‘04 (M.F.A. ‘15 
Painting) “Private Property” 
during Summer 2022. This 
exhibition was hosted by Myrtle 
Beach’s only art museum, 
offering exhibitions featuring 
paintings, textiles, sculpture, 
photography, video, ceramics, 
assemblage, collage and more.
“At 5 years old, he’d do a 
drawing and you could see him 
get better and better,” Jerry 
Karlovec ‘67 said. “It was his 
playground, if you will.”
 
“He would draw a picture 
of a person and really 
make a study of it. 
There was such depth 
to the drawings,” 
Linda Karlovec said.
 
The textile installations 
represent a new chapter 
in their son’s artistic work, 
Jerry Karlovec said.
 
“He was always so interested 
in drawing, I always thought 
he would be an illustrator,” he 
said. “It’s so exciting to see him 
try new things and challenge 
himself.”
 
Joe Karlovec credits his 
high school art teacher, Lee 
“Doc” Ekleberry, with helping 
encourage his interest in art.  “In 
art class, you sometimes have to 
bring people out of their shell 
to spark the creative part of 
their brain,” Joe said. “Doc knew 
how to do that. He saw that 
interest in me and gave me the 

Joseph Karlovec, “Eviction Notice,” jacquard textile, cotton, hand-cut, 
six-piece installation, 2020.

Using a jacquard loom, Karlovec 
weaves his photographic 
images into textiles. He then 
hand cuts his fiber imagery 
and reconstructs them into 
multi-layered fiber collages that 
seemingly undulate with a maze 
of interiors, facades and outdoor 
areas that form a large and 
winding, visually stunning space 
– albeit some of the objects 
and spaces often contradict 
one another. Beckoned by the 
towering scale of the textiles to 
explore the picture plane, the 
viewer may find themselves 
Considering their own 
relationships with the places 
in which they live and work, 
as well as their surrounding 
environments.
Joe Karlovec currently works 

as the production manager at 
Farano Fine Art in West Palm 
Beach Fla. He received his 
bachelor of fine arts in interior 
architecture from the Cleveland 
Institute of Art and a master of 
fine arts in painting from Kent 
State University. Learn more at
www.bigartnow.co/artists/joe-
karlovec/.
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Distinguished 
Alumni
Caroline Thomas Harnsberger 
graduated from GHHS in 1920, 
in a class of 13 students, and 
she was honored as one of the 
first five GHHSAA Distinguished 
Alumni in 2006. This is the first 
of a two-part series about her 
achievements.

Caroline grew up in a musical 
family in Grandview and 
began playing the violin as 
a child. After finishing high 
school in 1920, she attended 
Northwestern University and 
then studied violin for three 
years at The Juilliard School of 
Music in New York. She finished 
her formal music education as 
an exchange student in Paris, 
studying violin for a year at the 
Conservatoire de Paris (the Paris 
Conservatory, a college of music 
and dance founded in 1795). 
She also played at Carnegie Hall 
in 1922.

In a 2006 interview with 
First Community Update, 
Caroline recalled “I had met 
my future husband in Upper 
Arlington before I left, and we 
decided to marry in Paris.” She 
married Audley Harnsberger, a 
petroleum engineer with Pure 
Oil Company, and the couple 
settled in Winnetka, just outside 
of Chicago.

The Grandview Heights/Marble 
Cliff Historical Society noted 

that Caroline and Audley 
lived In Winnetka for about 
50 years until Audley passed 
away in 1981. During those 
years, Caroline raised three 
children, while also painting, 
researching, authoring books, 
running a business, flying and 
traveling. She played violin 
in the Women’s Symphony 
Orchestra of Chicago for seven 
years and was also a founding 
member of the Evanston 
Symphony Orchestra, where 
she played violin for 37 years. In 
the mid-1960s she became the 
proprietor of a music store that 
sold stringed instruments and 
sheet music and repaired violins 
and guitars.

While they were married, 
Audley had a plane. When 
he began experiencing high 
blood pressure, Caroline earned 
her pilot license at age 59 so 
she could be his co-pilot. She 
organized all data she needed 
to fly at her fingertips into what 
became the book “Pilot’s Ready 
Reference Manual (1962)”. 
Caroline originally published 
the book under the name C.T. 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Spotlight Distinguished Alumni

Harnsberger. Her publisher 
thought pilots wouldn’t take 
seriously a reference book on 
flying that was written by a 
woman. However, it became 
the definitive source for over 20 
years and 12 editions.

Caroline Harnsberger shared 
her gifts with the world. She 
lived the last seven years of her 
life at First Community Village 
in Upper Arlington and died in 
1991 at age 89.
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By Ken Hennacy ‘81

I recently got the chance to 
visit with Pei-Hsing Lin Wu, aka 
Doc Wu, our beloved former 
GHHS chemistry teacher. Doc 
Wu is an amazing woman with 
an inspirational outlook on 
life that she’s carried through 
her 98 years. She wrote an 
autobiography entitled 

The Amazing Doc Wu
“Unintended Journey Across 
China: The Story of a Refugee,” 
along with cookbooks and 
a book about birdwatching. 
She enjoys teaching first- and 
second-grade students about 
science and lives in a home 
designed by a student of Frank 
Loyd Wright. 

Her brother Jimmy Lin was 
a faculty member at the 
University of Maryland and 
pioneered the first lateral 
transistor, making the 
integrated circuits we have 
today possible. 

Doc Wu has two daughters, 
Anne and Mei and a 
granddaughter, Eva. She would 
enjoy hearing from former 
students, for any occasion or 
reason. 

Above is a picture after she gave me some hands-on cooking instruction 
(a skill I sorely lack).

Jim Anderson ‘72
Joe Arganbright ‘61
Andy Baumann ‘63
Steve Blake ‘68
Ron Cameron ‘64
Jennifer Rill Callif ‘04
Nick Cardi ‘65
Lou Friscoe ‘59
Ron Harris ‘56
Sam Hawk ‘11
Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73
Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74
Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70
Chuck Matthews ‘59
Barbara Bush McCauley ‘85
Tim Murphy ‘65
Roger Rill ‘67
Tom Smith ‘63
Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67
Stacey Smith Sterneker ‘84
Fred Towns ‘59
Heidi Harris Varner ‘84
Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Our 2023 GHHS Board Members

Send your notes or cards to us at 
GHHSAA, Attn: Doc Wu, 

P.O. Box 12116, Columbus, OH, 43212
 or GHHSAA@hotmail.com and we’ll forward them to Doc Wu.
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Kelly Ann Kasser ‘85 
was a four-sport athlete who 
earned ten varsity letters - one 
in track and field, two in softball, 
three in basketball and four in 
volleyball.
She was a three-year starter for 
the girls’ basketball team and 
was team captain her senior 
year. She was also named first-
team All-CBL her senior year. 
Kelly was a two-year starter 
for the softball team in her 
freshman and sophomore years 
before turning to track and field 
her senior year. She was named 
captain and was a part of the 
1600-meter relay team that set a 
school record of 4:21.6.
As a four-year starter for the 
volleyball team and three-
year team captain, she was a 
two-time All-CBL second-team 
selection, first-team All-District, 
and was the first volleyball 
player in GHHS history to be 
named to the All-Ohio team. 
She was also awarded the Milky 
Way All-Star award and was the 
only female athlete selected by 
the Columbus Citizen-Journal as 
Athlete of the Week in 1984.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Sports Hall of Fame 2023 Inductees

Katy Seabolt ‘99 
was a three-sport athlete in 
soccer, basketball and track who 
earned ten varsity letters.
As a four-year letter winner 
and two-time team captain, 
she helped lead the girls’ 
soccer team to three league 
championships in 1996, 
1997 and 1998. She achieved 
significant individual 
accomplishments including 
All-BAC (1995-1998), All-District 
(1995-1998), All-State (1998), 
Team Most Valuable Player 
(1996-1998), assist leader (1996-
1998) and leading goal scorer 
(1995-1998). She graduated as 
the girls’ soccer team’s all-time 
leader in assists and goals.
As a four-year letter winner and 
two-time team captain, Katy 
led the girls’ basketball team to 
two league championships and 
an undefeated regular season 
during the 1997-1998 season. 
Katy achieved significant 
individual accomplishments, 
including All-BAC (1996-1999), 
All-District (1996-1999), BAC 
Player of the Year Runner-Up 
(1998 & 1999) and Team Leading 
Scorer (1997-1999).

Colin Todd ‘01 
is a fourth-generation GHHS 
graduate who began his soccer 
career in eighth grade on the 
high school’s first club soccer 
team. As a sophomore, he was 
a starter on Grandview’s first 
varsity boys’ soccer team. The 
team exceeded all expectations 
in their first season and received 
a district ranking with a 14-4-1 
record.
As a junior, he captained the 
soccer team to a first-place tie in 
the Buckeye Athletic Conference 
(BAC). Colin was the team’s most 
valuable player and earned first-
team All-Conference honors.
As a senior, he recorded 23 
goals and 15 assists as the 
team made school history as 
the quickest team to become 
district champions and made 
it to the regional finals in just 
their third season. Colin scored 
the lone goal in the district 
championship game. He was 
the team MVP again, first-team 
All-BAC and District, and was 
the BAC Player of the Year. He 
was also an Academic All-Ohio 
honoree. After college, Colin 
served as an assistant coach for 
eight years.
Colin is the nephew of fellow 
Hall of Famer Mark Todd.

Paige Lachey ‘10 
was a three-sport athlete who 
earned 12 varsity letters in track 
and field, basketball and soccer.
Paige was the captain of the 
track team her junior and senior 
seasons, and the team won 
three consecutive Mid-State 
League titles, which were the 
first three in school history; two 
district championships; and a 
regional runner-up. She held the 
school record in the 100-meter 
hurdles, and still holds the 
records in the 4x200-meter and 
4x400-meter relays. She was 
all-MSL in 2008, 2009 and 2010 
in various events including 
the 100-meter hurdles, high 
jump, and the 4x200-meter 
and 4x400-meter relays. She 
was a district champion in the 
100-meter hurdles, 4x200-meter 
relay and 4x400-meter relay, and 
qualified for the state meet in all 
three events. She was all-state in 
the 4x400-meter relay.
As captain of the basketball 
team her senior season, Paige 
led the team in rebounds, steals 
and points. She was a first-team 
all-MSL and Top 10 Division II, III 
& IV Player in District 10 in the 
2009-2010 season. She is the 
girls’ basketball all-time leading 
rebounder with 799. Paige was 
the captain of the soccer team 
her senior season and was first-

 10



G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Sports Hall of Fame 2023 Inductees

Eligibility
To be considered for induction 
after a ten-year period (i.e., 
ten years since contribution 
commenced), the individual 
must meet at least one of the 
following requirements

Alumni of Grandview - made 
a contribution to Grandview 
athletics, directly or indirectly, 
as an athlete, coach or 
administrator

Non-Alumni of Grandview - made 
a contribution to Grandview 
athletics, directly or indirectly, as 
a coach or administrator

Individual who has performed 
meritorious service for Grandview 
athletics

Nominations for induction must 
include the following:

• Nominee Name

• Graduation year, if known

• Mailing address, if known

• Nominator’s name, 
graduating class, address, 
phone and email

• In 100 words or less, 
summarize why nominee 
should be considered for 
induction into the Grandview 
Sports Hall of Fame.  
Mail nominations to:

Mike Casasanta 
1471 Wyandotte Road 
Columbus, OH 43212

Pictured, from left to right, are Paige Lachey, Kelly Ann Kasser, Colin Todd and Katy Seabolt. The new inductees were recognized 
at halftime of the boys’ basketball game on Feb. 4, 2023.

Congratulations to the 
four newest inductees 
in the Grandview 
Heights Sports Hall of 
Fame.

team all-MSL in 2008 and 2009.
Paige returned to Grandview 
Heights as a volunteer assistant 
soccer coach for two years 
during college and was an 
assistant track coach for five 
years during and after college.

Celebrating Kelly Kasser’s induction into the GHHS Athletic Hall of Fame are, from left to right: Jenny Wiseman ‘87, Bridget 
Quinn Tyznik ‘85, Lori Neff Westbrook ‘85, Dede Voelker Abbruzzese ’85, Kelly Kasser ‘85, Kim Rine Little ‘85, Kathy Koch ‘85, Barb 
Bush McCauley ‘85 and Tim Wiseman ‘85.
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Cat Mews

Shipping is $9 per order. 
To save on shipping, 

gather your fellow bobcats 
that live near you and 

combine your order! 

TL
GRAPHICS
P.O. BOX 36

Belle Center Oh, 43310

&

         
        937-464-5674
  tlgraph@earthlink.net

GRANDVIEW HEIGHTS ALUMNI SPRING
 APPAREL ORDER FORM 2023

ONLINE STORE WILL BE SHUT DOWN ON  5/19/2023

ONLINE ORDERING PROCEDURES:

2) CHOOSE THE ITEMS YOU WOULD LIKE TO PURCHASE
BY ADDING THEM TO YOUR CART

3) CHECK OUT WITH YOUR SHOPPING CART
TO FINISH PLACING YOUR ORDER 

(WITH CREDIT CARD)
1

www.promoplace.com/tlgraphics/presentation/934857
) GO TO THE FOLLOWING WEBSITE: 

OR SCAN IN THIS QR CODE:

SILK SCREEN ITEMS LEFT CHEST LOGO
(ITEMS: J1, J2, K1, & K2)

- PLEASE CONTACT US AT (937-464-5674) IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS

SILK SCREEN ITEMS FULL FRONT LOGO
(ITEMS: A1, A2, A3, A4, B1, B2, D1, D2, D3, G1, & G2)

Grandview Heights Bobcat Alumni Apparel
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We Salute You

I knew
none that died there

at Normandy
as family or friend

Yet
I do know them all

So do you
We recognize

embrace and know them
at once

from their names.
Plain ordinary American guy names

cut above a date
into white crosses
and Stars of David

There
at Normandy

They went to war
ahead of my generation
But kept waiting for me,
indifferently, patiently.
I met them there late

because I was too young
for their army.

They mostly went on ahead but
some listened,

I’m sure.
”Wait up, G.I., wait up”,
an eight year old called

Some heard, yes, they must have
because

they have waited for me there
and for you,

waited all those years
to teach us how to cry.

All of those nights and days
since forty four

they have spent in France
at Normandy,

on that seacoast, under its beauty.
Each birthday, Each death day

Every Fourth of July, Every holiday
Each New Year’s Day.

Each and every day together wrapped
in the seamless blanket

of continuous night.
They are at ease, but still in formation,

(they are soldiers, you know)
The sergeants always said - “Fall in,

you dumb sons-of-a bitches”
The captains always said
“Get in formation, men”.

Which they have done.
And many sergeants and captains

and corporals and majors and colonels
stayed with them

making sure the rolling acres
of white crosses and stars
keep their line from above,

where they lay
at Normandy, in France.

They went to war
as boys becoming men do

at eighteen, nineteen,
and twenty

and were selected to remain
and retain their ages

by staying on
there at Normandy
and being at war,

Every day and every day and every day.

Friends from way back

Speaking of memories 
from 1955...

Galen Gonzer ’57 sent in this pre-war photo of Ed Fries ‘56 (left) and himself. They 
were next-door neighbors on Parkway Drive.

NORMANDY
by Art Rogers ‘54

These are the class officers from the Class of 1955. Ray Stevenson - 
treasurer, Trita McKinley- secretary, Roger Vaughn - president and 
Marilyn Barden - vice president
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As we approach Memorial Day, it is 

our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 

community who served our country 

and gave us the ability to live a life 

of freedom in the best community 

of the best country in all the world. 

In trying to compile this list, we 

realize that there might be some we 

overlooked. Is someone missing? 

Please submit name, graduation 

year, branch of service, years served, 

and any details to  

GHHSAA@hotmail.com,  

or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116,  

Columbus, OH 43212.  

It is with great admiration and 

patriotism, intensified by community 

pride, that we present to you the 

Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans.    

Thank you for your service.   

You are our heroes. 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L  V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy
USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines
USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse
USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased
KIA – Killed in Action

Name Branch D Grad Yr
CHARLES MOFFET USA KIA 
FIELDS PATTERSON USA KIA 
OSCAR WALCUTT USA KIA 
JASPER WHITE USA KIA 
ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAAC D 1926
BENNIE NARDONE USA D 1930
DAVE MUHLENBERG USAAC & USN D 1933
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933
MARY GRACE SCANLAND 
  JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934
ROBERT METCALF USA D 1935
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937
FRITZ OVERMYER USAAC D 1937
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938
ED KEENER USA D 1938
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938
BENNETT NAU USA D 1938
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938
JANET SCANLAND RAMSEY USCG D 1938
TOM SMITH USA D 1938
ROBERT Q. WHIPPLE USAAC D 1938
JEAN BOWMAN REEDER USN D 1939
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAAC D 1939
ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939
RAYMOND RHOADS USA D 1939

JOE ROCCI USA D 1939
GERALD V. WOOTTON USN D 1939
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940
GENO DEFERRO USA D 1940
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940
D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940
BILL FAUTH USAAC D 1940
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940
CARL C. WALKER USN D 1940
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941
RICHARD R. REED USAA D 1941
THORNDIKE “CLIFF” TOOPS USN D 1941
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942
EMMY LOU BACH 
  HANSEN USCN  1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942
RAY KENT BROWN USN D 1942
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAAC D 1942
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942
ART HARDER USA D 1942
OWEN HULS USN D 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAAC KIA 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAAC D 1942
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAA D 1942
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942
PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942
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We Salute You

ROY “KEN” BENADUM USN D 1943
KENNETH CHARD USA D 1943
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943
TONY “DUKE” DEVICTOR USN D 1943
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943
RICHARD PICKETT USAA D 1943
LYLE KENNETH REED USA D 1943
TOM SUTPHEN USAA D 1943
TOM WILLIAMS USA D 1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON USAAC L, P 1943
JACK CLARKE USN  1944
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944
JOE LAROSA USAA D 1944
LELAND RAMSEY USN D 1944
JIM RENZ USA D 1944
WILLIAM RITTER USA P 1944
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944
BOB ALLEN USA D 1945
AL ANDREWS USAF  1945
JIM BOYER USA D 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA D 1945
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945
JACK HART USN D 1945
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945
GENE KARLOVEC USAA D 1945
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945
BOB MCNABB USN 1 945
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945
JACK PIPER USN D 1945
JOHN REED USA D 1945
BOB SHAW USA D 1945
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946
BOB CARTER USA  1946
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946
FRED HUNT USAF  1946
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946
BILL OVERMYER USN D 1946
ANDREW ROBERTS USA  1946
GENE SMITH USA D 1946
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947
SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947

JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947
BARBARA HOADLEY USMC  1947
JACK LENHART USA  1947
FRANK MARZETTI USAF D 1947
JIM MCINTYRE USA D 1947
CLARK MILLER USA D 1947
ROBERT MYERS USAF D 1947
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947
LYLE SHOVER USA D 1947
ED SMITH USA D 1947
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947
RICHARD LEE BOOTH USAF  1948
JIM BROWN USMC D 1948
LAWRENCE YERGES 
  CONAWAY USA KIA 1948
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS USA D 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN D 1948
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948
JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948
BILL WILSON USA D 1948
NORMAN W. BROWN USAF  1949
DAVID M. CAMPBELL USAF D 1949
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949
WILLIAM S. HAMMOND USAF D 1949
NEIL E. KETTE USA D 1949
ROD STOCK USA D 1949
WILLIAM “TINK” TAYLOR USA D 1949
DAVID A. TITSCH USAF D 1949
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949
HOMER E. WILLIAMS USA  1949
ROBERT F. AMICON USA D 1950
BILL “HAP” CHANDLER USAF  1950
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950
ED LINSLEY USA D 1950
DONN M. MAUGER USA D 1950
JAMES R. MILLISOR USA D 1950
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA D 1950
DON STEFFE USAF D 1950
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950
DIRK VOELKER USA D 1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA D 1951
FRED BEHMER USA  1951
RALPH GUGLIELMI USAF D 1951
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951
SUSAN MOCK USCG D 1951
JACK MYERS USN  1951
ALBERT NADALIN USA D 1951

KEN PIERCE USA  1951
DON RICE USN D 1951
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951
ERNEST SMITH USA D 1951
TAD WEED USMC D 1951
DON ATHEARN USN  1952
DON CHRISTOPHER USA D 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN USMC  1952
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952
GEORGE LINN USAF D 1952
RICHARD LONG USA D 1952
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD USAF  1952
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
DEAN KETTE USA  1953
ROGER MADISON USA D 1953
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA D 1953
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954
JACK REEVES USA  1954
ART ROGERS USAF  1954
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954
TERRY SMITH USA  1954
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954
JOEL CROSSLEY USA  1955
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955
JACK LEECH USA  1955
BILL NEAL USAF D 1955
WARREN ROBERTS USA D 1955
BOB SMITH USA  1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955
TOM THOMPSON USA  1955
HAROLD WEATHERMAN USN D 1955
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF D 1956
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956
FRANK FAISTL USN  1956
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
REID KETTE USA  1956
ROSS KETTE USA  1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956
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We Salute You

DICK THOMPSON USA  1956
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956
DON ABBRUZZESE USA D 1957
JAMES BOBBITT USA  1957
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957
LOWELL CLARK USAF  1957
LARRY R. CROSSLEY USA  1957
GALEN GONSER USA  1957
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957
MICHAEL KING USA D 1957
MICHAEL MOORE USA D 1957
JIM MYERS USA  1957
DANIEL WINTERS USA D 1957
RICHARD BROWN USAF D 1958
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958
R KENT FULMER USN  1958
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958
DAN LOWERY USA  1958
HARRY MCCABE USMC  1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958
JIM BEERY USMC  1959
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959
BILL BONIFIELD USA  1959
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959
EDWIN LINDSAY FINK USA D 1959
BOB FOSTER USA  1959
JIM HERD USMC  1959
WARREN KLINK USN  1959
GORDON MOSURE USAF  1959
GARY MOSURE USAF  1959
TOM NYE USA  1959
BOB ROCKEY USN  1959
BILL SEARS USA  1959
JERE SHOUGH USMC D 1959
BOB TANGEL USAF  1959
LEE ADAMS USA  1960
GARY ALLEN USN  1960
DOUG BASH USAF D 1960
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960
BILL HAMILTON USMC  1960
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960
BUTCH JOHNSON USN  1960
GORDON JONES JR USN D 1960
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960
PETER MOORE USN  1960
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960

TONY TEDESCHI USA D 1960
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF D 1960
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960
BILL BAKER USAF  1961
REX CROSSLEY SR USMC  1961
FRED DYE USAF  1961
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961
BILL HARDING USAF  1961
UNO KULL USAR  1961
GORDON MACINTOSH USA D 1961
PAUL MORLEY USA D 1961
DAVID MUELLER USN  1961
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961
STEVE SEARS USAF  1961
WAYNE RANDOLPH 
  “RANDY” SINES USA D 1961
DICK TANGEL USA  1961
DAVID WHITE USA  1961
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962
KEENAN ARMENTROUT USA D 1962
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES USA  1962
JOHN BONAR USN  1962
TOM CHERUBINI USA D 1962
JAMES FORD USCG  1962
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962
RICHARD HOFFHINE USAF D 1962
BOB IOIA USA D 1962
PHIL LAVER USMC D 1962
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962
JIM ROCK USA  1962
AL ROSSETTI JR USA D 1962
DAVE WALTON USA  1962
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963
RICK BUTTS USA  1963
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963
JIM FAIS USNG D 1963
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963
CHARLEY HANDEL USN  1963
RON JONES USMC  1963
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963
BILL MALOWNEY USMC D 1963
DAN MARKIN USAF D 1963
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963
RUSS NIKLOS USAF D 1963
BOB PALMER USAF  1963
CHUCK PENZONE INC USA  1963
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963
LEONARD W. ROCKEY USN  1963
PAT SELF USN  1963

LARRY SNIDER USA  1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA D 1963
PAT STOKES USMC  1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963
JEFF TODD USAF  1963
JIM WILCOX USAF  1963
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964
HERB CURRAN USA  1964
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964
BILL GIBB USA  1964
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964
VIRGINIA JANEY USA  1964
KIM KAISER USAF D 1964
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964
PAT MALOWNEY USA  1964
BILL MARLAND USAF D 1964
MARK MILLER USAF  1964
ARNIE NYMEYER USA D 1964
MIKE POPE USN  1964
MIKE REEVES USA  1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964
BILL SHORT USN  1964
ED STEELE USA  1964
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964
DOUG WILSON USA  1964
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965
RICHARD DESTEFANO USAF  1965
TOM ELDER, JR. USN  1965
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965
JIM ESTEP USA D 1965
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965
JOHN HARKER USN  1965
SUSAN LEE HAY RYAN USA  1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND KOUTZ USA 1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965
RICK MESSERSCHMIDT USAF  1965
CRAIG MILLER SR USN  1965
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965
TOM RAINES USMC  1965
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965
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MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965
ROBERT A. TIMMONS USN  1965
RICHARD WELLS USAF D 1965
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966
TIM ELDER USMC  1966
GARY ESSIG USA  1966
MIKE FISHER USA  1966
RON FLOWERS USA  1966
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966
JIM HILL USA D 1966
JIM HUBER USA  1966
JOHN JASTER USA  1966
JACK LEECH USA  1966
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966
JAY MATTHEW USA  1966
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966
KEN ROY USAF  1966
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966
TERRY SHOUGH USMC D 1966
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967
JIM CASEY USA D 1967
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967
TOM HAYES USA D 1967
DOUG JESTER USMC  1967
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967
ED LATTA USN  1967
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967
JAMES MAYER USA  1967
LARRY MCCABE USA  1967
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967
ROBERT D. MEYER USAF  1967
ROBERT REID USAF  1967
ROGER RILL USN  1967
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967
RUSSELL THOMAS 
  ROCKWELL USN  1967
JOHN ROW USN  1967
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967
THOMAS SHAW USAF D 1967
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967

JOHN SWEITZER USN  1967
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967
PAUL WALKER USA  1967
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968
WILLIAM BATES USAF  1968
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF D 1968
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968
JEFF LINN USAF  1968
JOHN EDWARD LOMBARDI USCG D 1968
DAN REED USA  1968
DAVID PAUL RISTAU USN  1968
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF D 1968
MIICHAEL SELF USA  1968
MARK AMON USAR  1969
BYRON ANDERSON USN  1969
TOM ANDREWS USN  1969
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969
JERRY CHERUBINI USCG  1969
JIM HICKS USA  1969
KIM KELLER USAF  1969
BRIAN PAUL MALOWNEY USA D 1969
RICHARD NINI USA  1969
PAT RICEVUTO USAF  1969
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969
DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969
GARY SWART USN  1969
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969
BRUCE ALLEN BOYER USA  1970
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970
MARC DAVID JONES USN  1970
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970
PERRY DOUGLAS MANACK USAF  1970
DONALD PAUL MOORE USN  1970
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970
MICHAEL EDWARD NORRIS USA  1970
GREGORY SCHLAIRET USN D 1970
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA D 1970
TOM RESLER USAF  1971
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971
DAKE SPILKER USMC D 1971
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972
RICHARD HALL USA  1972
PAUL HICKS USMC D 1972
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972
JEFF DEWEESE USMC  1973
DON FIORINO USA  1973
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973

MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973
TOM FRABOTT USN  1975
JERRY J. GRINSTEAD USAF  1975
THOMAS M. NEFF USAF  1975
ROBERT L. TITTEL USAF  1975
MARK EDWARD YOUNG USN  1975
JOHN BECK USN D 1976
SCOTT DILLON USA D 1976
DOUG FIORINO USN  1976
JIM LAW USA  1976
MICHAEL J REID USN  1976
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977
REGINA E QUINN USAF  1978
JOHN SCHLEICH USAF  1978
JACK WARREN SMITH USN  1978
DENNIS FRABOTT USAF D 1980
CLIFF KEMMERLING USN  1980
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982
KEVIN G. QUINN USA/USN  1982
BRIAN QUINN USA  1983
CHARLES ANTHONY PIATT USARNG  1985
PATRICK TERENCE QUINN USA  1986
MATT MARTLING USA  1988
MARTY SHULL USMC  1988
JASON YOUNG USA  1990
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995
ROBERT DAVIS USMC  1996
DANIEL HENSLEE USMC  1996
BRIAN WENDEL USMC  1996
TYLER WILSON USMC  1997
RYAN CATALINE USA  1999
JASON HOWARD USA  1999
NICHOLAS ERVIN USAF  2000
BETHANNIE SMITH 
  KITTRELL USCG  2000
ERIC CATALINE USA  2002
W. ROBERT PECK USN  2002
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003
STEFFEN MEILER USA  2003
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006
SEAN PATRICK GENTRY USA  2006
MICHAEL D. GRINSTEAD USN  2006
JACOB SMITH USA  2006
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007
COREY HAROLD VAIL USA  2007
DAVID ELLS USA  2008
ALEX NEUMANN USA  2008
BRENDON BALLARD USCG  2009
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009
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In Memoriam 

Bill Arthur ’46 by Jack Lenhart ‘45

Patricia Steffe Scoles ’46 by Shirley Steffe Strait ‘51

Don Steffe ‘50 by Shirley Steffe Strait ‘51

Frederica Williams Guss ’52 by Kiva Guss Knudsen ‘78

Deceased friends from ’53 & ’54 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Alan Lephart ’54 by Katherine Brant

Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Ron Harris ‘56

Carolyn Rudy Jensen ’57 by Dan Jensen

Joyce Coonfare Hamilton ’59 by Bob Coonfare ‘55

Bill McNamara ’62 by Sherry Reaver Klingaman ‘64

Nancy Aleshire Gimpelson ’64 by David Williams ‘64

John Shenefield ’64 by Sherry Reaver Klingaman ‘64

Carolyn Andrew Baker ’65 by Wayne Baker ‘65

In Honor 
Class of 1959  by Bill Sears ‘59

Legacy Society
Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
William “Bill” Neal ‘55
Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55
Carolyn Welch ’55
Jane Hess Harris ’56
Ron Harris ’56
Carolyn Welch ’55
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
Charley Handel ’63
Barb McKinnon Handel ’65
James Wright ‘69
Barbara Wright ‘72
Tim Wright ‘79
 
Special Recognition
Mark Herbert ‘71

Top Cats Club
Karen Devor Linn ‘65

Big Cats Club
Shirley Steffe Strait ‘51
Rusty & Anne Lawyer ‘58
William Riggs ‘59
Sherry Reaver Klingaman ‘64
David Williams ‘64
Mark Todd ‘68
Mike Funk ‘69
 

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Carmen Creamer Whitman ‘53
Christine Bennett Martin ‘83
Elaine Smith Vukadinovich ‘87

Paws Club
Garry Hobstetter ‘69
Rae Marie Whipple Swart ‘69
Steve Reynolds ‘83

Deceased since Winter 
Newsletter 
Robert Foss ‘40
Thorndike Toops ‘41
Gloria Wall Hartwell ‘44
Robert “Lefty” Jones ‘52
Frederica Williams Guss ‘52
Don Abbruzzese ‘57
Joyce Coonfare Hamilton ‘59
Sharon Kay Durrant ‘62
Jim Ford ‘62
Richard Cardi ‘65
Mary Margaret Lyons Harden ‘67
Donna Larue ‘71
Randy Burd ‘72
Dora Moore ‘72
Brad Norman ‘77
David Agler ‘93

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 
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Name (include maiden name)_______________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip_________________________________________________________________

Class Year  __________ Phone ____________ Email _________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution 
(all contributions are tax deductible)

n	 $10 newsletter n	$30.00 per individual    n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual

n		In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212, or pay electronically by going 
to www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, clicking on “JOIN NOW” and clicking on “Paypal”

Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2023

Stay in touch with us!
We care about you and want to share what’s happening with our grads!

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com
Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 
http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

FACEBOOK 
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official  
Grandview Heights Alumni  
Association page,  https://
www.facebook.com/GHHSAA. 
Tweet with us on Twitter 
@alumnighhs  

  Mary Andrew Hobson
Louise Barnhart Heywood
Roger Bellows
William Bickmore
Richard Conger
Thomas Fulmer
Courtland Hall
Violette Hughes
Ruth Jackson
Glenn Jones
Shirley Labarge
Earl W. Lamneck
Anna Lane
Mary Louise Markel
Janet Martter
Ruth Mcmullin
David Morgan
Louise Muller
Ralph Ohnsman
Elizabeth Paddock
Jeraldine Patterson
Lamar Reynard
Mary Robey
Winifred Robinson
Beulah Rogers Brodkorb
Ruth Semans
Olive Shipe
Frances Smith
Florence Squier
Kathryn Steinbower Evans
Mary Eva Thomas
Elizabeth Tremaine Bullock
Olga Valls
Mildred Warner
Robertha Williams
Annabel Wilt Engel

Remembering 
Members of the 

Class of 1923
This honored group is remem-

bered for 100 years of being 
GHHS Alumni
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Scouts Always Do Their Best
This photo of Cub Scouts Den 5, Pack 8, was taken in the late 1940s in front of Tom Lewis’ home on Lincoln 
Road. Back row, left to right, are Marion (Pooch) Sanford, Larry Connor, Robert Greene, Ed Fries and Tom 
Lewis. Front row: Bill Shelton, Jeff Shaw, Galen Gonser and Dick Hankeison.

Grandview Heights High School  Alumni Association 
PO Box 12116 Columbus OH 43212

GHHS 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

NEWSLETTER

GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
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Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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